
Dates to remember: 
 
DANWA General Meeting— 
Calvary Christian Church in the 
annex just north of the church, 
3900 Epperly Dr. at 7:00 pm, 
second Monday of the month. 
 
The Patrol Meeting will follow 
the General Membership meet-
ing at the Calvary Christian 
Church annex.  
 
CERT General Training Meet-
ing, at 7:00 pm, Del City Com-
munity Center, second Tuesday 
of the month. 

Hello everyone, 
 
 January was a good month for the DANWA area.  Without the Business and 
Apartment numbers included; there was 1 residential burglary, 1 auto burglary and 4 lar-
cenies.  The other categories were low as well and the entire list can be found else ware 
in this newsletter.  Numbers like these are our Patroller’s reward for the hours they spend 
patrolling the neighborhood.  Also, if you see a patroller, give them a wave, they will ap-
preciate it. 
 
 This year, the Neighborhood Watch Groups will be trying out a new Free Dump 
Schedule.  The new schedule will consist of one weekend a month in the months of 
March, April, May, June, September and October.  Anyone from Del City will be able to 
use the free dump on any or all the monthly dump dates.  This will spread the dumps out 
over the summer instead of being clustered into one month period in the spring and fall.  I 
will post the dates as I get them, as each group will set their own date.  DANWA will host 
the free dump on the 15

th
, 16

th
, and 17

th
 of June.  As we get the dates, they will be 

posted on a list in the newsletter and on our web site.  You can also call me for the dates I 
have and any other questions you may have. 
 
 The Mid-Del Food Pantry has put out a request thru the Del City Chamber of 
Commerce that the Food Pantry is in need of paper grocery sacks.  If you have any that 
you can get rid of, call me for pickup or take them to the Chamber Office at 5540 SE 15

th
 

St.  (By Wal-Mart) Be Safe! 
 

    James Standfill  677-2333         danwapres@flash.net 

From the DANWA President: 
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DANWA Officers, email, and web-

site info. 

President - James Standfill 677-2333 
Email:danwapres@flash.net 

Vice President - John Hirsch 670-3971 

Secretary - Pat Satterwhite 672-0409 

Treasurer - Yvonne Hirsch—670-3971 

Asst. Treasurer - Eva Beebe 601-5265 

Patrol Captain - —we still need one—

Email: —————————- 

Newsletter Editor - Joe Satterwhite  

672-0409  Email: danwanews@cox.net 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

District Captains:  These are the people 
responsible for getting your newsletters 
to the block captains for delivery. 

District 1: Steve Gold—670-2878 

District 2: Ron McCall—677-7923 

District 3: Jim Highfill—677-5044 

District 4: Yvonne Hirsch—670-3971 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

  DANWA Website  
  www.danwa.org  

——————————- 
Del City  

Code Enforcement  
670-7379 

codecomplaints@cityofdelcity.com 

 
STORM WATER MESSAGE  from the City of Del City 

 
A few more weeks and winter will be over.  Keep in mind that if it does snow or if we have 
an ice storm, that we need to go lightly on spreading salt and deicers. Overuse of these 
chemicals is harmful to drinking water, some types of plants, and aquatic animals. 
 
As spring gets closer don’t use more fertilizer or other chemicals than necessary on your 
lawn. Follow the directions on the container and only use what is needed. These chemi-
cals also cause problems with our drinking water.  
 

VERY IMPORTANT !!  If you see anyone dumping, paint, oil, antifreeze, transmission 

fluid, grass clippings, leaves or branches in the storm drain, drainage ditch, or creek 

please call the Code Enforcement Hot Line at 670-7379 or Public Works 671-2874      

_______________________________________________________________________ 

Don’t forget Daylight Savings begins March 11th and the first day of Spring 

is March 20th.              Happy St. Patricks Day— 



D E L  A I R E  D E F E N D E R   

Lend a hand! 
We need Block Captains for: 

 

 1. S.E. 43rd between Sunnylane and Wofford 
2. Suntane Street & Suntane Circle 

Please call Jim 677-5044 
 

1. Lamar from Montclair to Montrose 
2. Oakbrook from Montclair to Montrose 

Please call Yvonne 670-3971  
 

Block captains are a vital part of our volunteers who 
deliver the newsletter to our neighbors doors. 

 
We still need some help for block captains—Some 
people are delivering two and three routes, can you 

give them a hand?  A route could be 5 houses or more. 
 

Would you like to help?  It’s good exercise one day a 
month. 

P A G E  2  

February 2012 Meeting Highlights 
  

Twelve members and three guests were welcomed to the 
meeting. 

The Boy Scouts posted the colors and lead the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 

 The secretary and treasurer’s reports were reviewed and 
approved. 

 Crime stats were provided and discussed. 
  

Old business: 
Free dump schedule to be June 15-17 

  
New business:  

Motion approved to have a pie social at the Orval Ray 
Tower  

 
The meeting was adjourned  

 
George Brooks won the door prize  

 

DANWA Area Crime Statistics for 

January 2012 plus City wide stats 
 

Prowler =  1  (2)  [2]  {14} 

48xx Elm View Dr.  01/10/2012 02:30 
 

Vandalism =  3  (5)  [2]  {20} 

44xx SE 29th St. (Business) 01/03/2012 14:01 

48xx Woodview Dr.  01/13/2012 07:21 

42xx Lamar Dr.   01/18/2012 14:02 
 

Larceny =  10  (0)  [6]  {48} 

43xx Suntane Cir.  01/03/2012 16:13 

40xx Angela Dr.  01/04/2012 09:19 

48xx Kristie Dr. (Apartment) 01/10/2012 14:35 

48xx SE 44th St.  (Business) 01/16/2012 13:40 

44xx SE 38th St.   01/18/2012 17:01 

47xx Ridgeway Dr.(Apartment) 01/26/2012 20:16 

47xx SE 29th St. (Business) 01/27/2012 18:12 

48xx SE 44th St.  (Business) 01/27/2012 08:53 

44xx SE 43rd St.  01/28/2012 16:31 

48xx Kristie Dr. (Apartment) 01/30/2012 07:33 
 
Residential Burglary =  2  (6)  [0]  {36}  

48xx Kristie Dr. (Apartment) 01/06/2012 14:45 

42xx Sunnyview Dr.  01/20/2012 00:04 
 
Robbery/Extortion =  1  (1)  [1]  {2} 

43xx SE 43rd St.  01/23/2012 20:15 
 
Stolen Vehicle =  0  (5)  [2]  {15} 
 
Burglary of Business =  0  (4)  [0]  {4} 
 
Auto Burglary =  1  (1)  [2]  {6} 

47xx Del Aire Dr.  01/11/2012 12:43 

 

() = Prior month counts 
{} = Same month prior year 
{} = Del City wide counts for same period 
 

 

DANWA thanks all those who are renewing their  
membership and an extra thanks goes out to those who  

donated even more than their membership.   
Plus a BIG WELCOME to our new members. 
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Accounting and Tax Service, Inc. 

Home Town, Year Round  

Service 
Over 30 years in Del City 

4700 E Reno, Del City, Ok  73117  

677-6026 

677-7023 (fax) 

James H. Nolen, EA, ABA, ATP, ATA 

Jimmie Nolen 

jimmie@nolens.biz  

www.nolens.biz  

5/12 3/13 

N o t I c e — a n y   a n d  a l l   a d ’ s   p l a c e d   I n   t h e   D e l   A I r e   D e f e n d e r   a r e   p a I d   a d v e r t I s e m e n t s   

Taylor Lawn Care USA, Inc.  
Weed Control & Mowing 

Also: 
Shrub Trimming, Leaf Removal, 

Snow Removal,  
Gutter Cleaning, Light Hauling, 
Spring & Fall Clean up & More 
For Free Estimate 677-6257 

2/13 

Have you lost a loved one recently and 
would like to participate in discussion to 

help ease the loss? 

 
 
 

Sunnylane Southern Baptist Church at S.E. 31st 
and Holliday Avenue, Del City, is having a  

group seminar (also known as Grief Share) 
starting Tuesday March 6, at 7:30 pm…. Call 
Virginia at 677-7779 or call the church at 677-

0591 for more  information. 

For Sale: Items from an estate: 
Craftmatic, Adjustable, firm, full size bed.  Excellent 
condition $500.  The head and foot area raise and 
lower, comfort functions are ‘wave’ and ‘vibrates’.  This 
bed originally retailed for over $4000 but was purchased 
for $2982. 
 
Regular full size bed, headboard, mattress and box 
springs for $50. 
 
Hide-a-bed in great shape $50. 
 
Love Seat $25 
 
 Call 672-0409 
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You Missed it???? 
If you missed the February General Meeting, you missed out on some upcoming news and things 
that are happening in Del City.  We have regained a Community Police Officer who will attempt to 
make our General meetings, Our Ward One Councilman Mr. Sam Tesney provided a few words of 
information of what is coming through and to our City Council, and finally Mr. Mark Edwards pro-
vided a bunch of information regarding City improvements, to include the upcoming Storm warning 
system, new fire trucks, stores that are in process of building or locating to various portions of Del 
City, the Super 7 Eleven at S.E. 29th and Sunnylane (where Brannon's was), more stores and of-
fices around the On Cue and a big list of other happenings to say  the least.  Not to leave out the 
new Discount Tire store as it is showing big progress and will probably be open by the time this 
newsletter is published.  The store block just north of the Discount tires is supposed to have a 
Mexican restaurant among other stores.  The new police department is now scheduled to open its 
doors on 30 April. 
 

Blackboard Connect. 
If you have a computer and internet access, check out www.cityofdelcity.com and locate Black-
board Connect.  The Blackboard Connect service allows authorized civic leaders to create and 
rapidly disseminate time-sensitive messages to every telephone number stored in the notification 
database.  With the Blackboard Connect service, authorized users can send thousands of mes-
sages in minutes. 

      Scout Corner 

Hello DANWA,  
 
Our last up-date was 2 months ago when Matt received his Eagle Rank.  We have 
some pictures on the web.  Winter really slows down the outdoor stuff.  We had some 
stuff planned but the weather beat us up.  Our next camp-out, in March, will be a Dis-
trict wide Camp-o-Ree.  Members of different Troops will gather and compete in scout-
ing skills.  Some skills will be compass reading, fire building, first aid and knots.  We 
also will be competing in the Scoutmaster Dutch oven cook-off.  This would be a great time for your son to 
check us out.  We currently have openings for 3 boys to join our ranks.  We do not need parents.   We do 
not require spending any money on uniform parts till he is well established in the Troop and wants to con-
tinue. 
 
Also want to Thank DANWA for their support for the Troop.  Without them we could not do the things we do. 
 
Check out some of our pics at…  http://photobucket.com/Troop60SFSR  
If you have a son interested in getting out and learning some interesting stuff, come down to one of our meet-
ings   
 
Please save your aluminum cans for us.  If you have cans you can call (John- 672-0633) or drop them off in 
my truck or on the side of the house.  Remember each bag helps pay for dues, equipment and helps keep 
the cost of events down.   
Please no aluminum pans or foils.  The metal recyclers yell at me when there is foil in the bags. 
 
Thanks, 
John, SM T60 

http://photobucket.com/Troop60SFSR

